
CAG Student Council’s Report May 2017 – July 2018  

My primary roles in my last term as Student Councilor included: 1) fielding questions concerning 
CAG specific items with individual members; 2) Creating website content for student members 

1. I was in dialogue with students for a number of months preceding the student travel grant 
deadline (February 2018). These discussions pertained most often to questions about 
membership procedure, applying for the travel grant, and what is involved with the Student 
Councilor position.  

2. Lead the discussion in providing online video for student CAG memberships to help 
increase student membership and to raise awareness of the benefits of becoming a member. 
The conclusion of the discussion was that each video will be of a different student member 
discussing their experience with CAG. This project will require a budget.  

As outgoing student councilor, I will work towards the following for the 2018-2019:  

1. Begin videos for CAG student memberships.  
2. I will solicit student nominations for the Student Councilor position, which will begin in May 

2019 and end in May 2021 (Student Councilors hold the position for two years).  
3. I will work with the incoming councilor to update them on my activities to date. I will also 

update and hand over the CAG Student Councilor turnover package – a helpful resource 
that Bethany Coulthard (CAG Student Councilor, 2013-2015) created for incoming Student 
Councilor position.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Laurel Ann Muldoon 
Student Councilor [2017-2019] Canadian Association of Geographers  

MESc. Candidate 
Department of Geography, Nipissing University 
lmuldoon984@community.nipissingu.ca 


